

July 31, 2019

Howard Lazarus City Manager City of Ann Arbor 301 E Huron St, 3rd Floor Ann Arbor, MI 48104

Dear Howard,

Thank you for the City of Ann Arbor's continued partnership in working to advance the economy of the Ann Arbor region. We're pleased to send you our semi-annual report for our work in the City for the first half of 2019, which is attached to this letter. 2019 is turning out to be an interesting year for economic development in the City of Ann Arbor, with continued growth of several companies and international recognition for the tech and business community that is developing here.

A couple of things I wanted to call out from the report:

- Our annual event that began as a community wide tour of technology companies in Ann Arbor, Tech Trek, has become "A2 Tech 360", a week-long series of events and activities that showcase the City and the companies that have found success here. We're excited to continue developing that series and have it serve as a showcase for the City of Ann Arbor, and attract interest and visitors from outside of our region.
- The report showcases our work to support additional investment and growth into the City, including with larger employers, as well as growing firms like Dynamo Metrics, a rapidly growing Data Analytics firm that is very interested in growing and staying in Ann Arbor.

Companies are establishing strong roots here and continuing to grow. SPARK held growth visits with 33 companies in the city of Ann Arbor in the first half of 2019.Of these companies, 91% of these companies anticipate sales growth, and 88% intend to increase headcount within the year. These companies ranged from 1 to 600 employees and encompassed a wide range of industries including Information Technology, Business Services, Mobility, Life Sciences, and Manufacturing. Together, they represent 1,500 full-time employees.

As we embark upon the last half of 2019, I want to thank Ann Arbor for its support for economic development. This commitment to SPARK's unique private, public and academic partnership creates a whole greater than the sum of its parts.

Our staff is here for you – a phone call or an email away. You can contact me directly through email at Paul@AnnArborUSA.org, or (734) 761-9317.

Paul Krutko

Sincerely

President and CEO

David Parsigian (Chair) Honigman Miller Schwartz and Cohn LLP David Ruud (Vice Chair) DTE Energy David Snodgrass (Treasurer) Lake Trust Credit Union Dr. Rose Bellanca (Secretary) Washtenaw Community College Cynthia Wilbanks (Past Chair) University of Michigan Rob Casalou Trinity Health Michigan Ric DeVore Scott Griffith Griffith Realty Paul Krutko Ann Arbor SPARK Bhushan Kulkarni GDI Infotech, Inc. Trevor Lauer DTE Electric at DTE Energy Jonathan S. Newpol IBM Watson Health Mark Schlissel University of Michigan Richard B. Sheridan Menlo Innovations LLC James M. Smith, Ph.D. Eastern Michigan University Chris Taylor

board of directors

executive committee David Parsigian (Chair)

City of Ann Arboi

Honigman Miller Schwartz and Cohn LLP David Ruud (Vice Chair) David Snodgrass (Treasurer) Dr. Rose Bellanca (Secretary) Washtenaw Community College Cynthia Wilbanks (Past Chair) University of Michigan Greg Dill Washtenaw County Mara Farmer Tiffany Ford University of Michigan Credit Union Leigh R. Greden Eastern Michigan University Mandy Grewal, Ph.D Pittsfield Charter Township Jeff Hauptman Oxford Companies Brian Kelly Paul Krutko Ann Arbor SPARK Howard Lazarus City of Ann Arboi Mark LePage, MD, MBA IHA Lon Lowen Timothy G. Marshall Bank of Ann Arbor Jason Morgan Washtenaw County Venkat (DV) Rao Consumers Energy Joanne Rau Paul Boney Domino's Farms Ann Marie Sastry Amesite U-M Office of Tech Transfer Christine Sing Brenda Stumbo psilanti Township Mickey Swortzel New Eagle, LLC Matthew VanBesien University Musical Society James Wickman

Robert Young Toyota Technical Center